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January 15, 2021 

 
To: Craig Ausen (City Project Manager)  
 
Reconstruction of West St. Paul Avenue from Mountain Avenue to Madison Street  
WisDOT project ID: 2718-04-71 
Waukesha County 
 
Dear Mr. Ausen, 
 
I am writing on behalf of the City of Waukesha Parks, Recreation and Forestry Department, as 
the official with jurisdiction over the section 4(f) property in question, Grede Park in the City of 
Waukesha. The Parks Department has had an opportunity to coordinate and review plans on the 
subject WisDOT improvement project. The Parks Department concurs that there are no adverse 
impacts resulting from the proposed project to Grede Park, otherwise known as a section 4(f) 
property. We understand that as part of the project a temporary limited easement (TLE) will need 
to be obtained in order to conduct construction related activities within the boundaries of Grede 
Park. The approximate area to be covered under the TLE is 946.77 SF (0.02 acres) (see attached 
exhibit). The Parks Department recognizes the TLE as a temporary occupancy exception under 
section 4(f) of the US DOT Act. The Parks Department understands and agrees that: 

• The land use is of short duration (defined as less than the time needed for the construction 
of the project). 

• There is no change in ownership of the land. 

• The scope of the work is minor in nature. 

• There are no temporary or permanent adverse changes to the activities, features, or 
attributes of the property. 

• The land will be fully restored to a condition at least as good as prior to the project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Ron Grall 
City of Waukesha Parks, Recreation & Forestry Director 
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